
   

Long-Term Care Homes Committee 
Report – for Direction 
 
Title: Declaration of Compliance 2023- LSSA 
 
From: Megan Garland, Director of Long-Term Care and Senior Services 
 
Date: April 4, 2024   

 

Report Purpose: 

That the Director of Long-Term Care and Senior Services be authorized to sign and submit a 
Declaration of Compliance for Brucelea Haven and Gateway Haven to Ontario Health for the 
reporting period of January 1, 2023 - December 31, 2023.  

Report Summary: 

The Long-Term Care Service Accountability Agreement (L-SAA) is a legal document between 
the Local Health Integration Network (LHIN) and Bruce County. A requirement of the L-SAA is 
that an annual Declaration of Compliance is signed and submitted to the LHIN.  

Background: 

The Declaration confirms that the provisions of the L-SAA for the period ending March 31, 
2024, have been met during the reporting period and requires an annual authorization for 
signing rather than a blanket delegation by-law. The reporting period for this declaration is 
January 1, 2023 - December 31, 2023.  
 
Confirmation has been received from the Director of Long-Term Care and Senior Services, 
the current Administrators at Brucelea Haven and Gateway Haven and County Corporate 
Services staff that, to the best of their knowledge and belief, all obligations under the L-SAA 
have been fulfilled during the reporting period. 
 
A finalized draft of the Declaration of Compliance for both homes is attached to this report. 

Financial/Staffing/Legal/IT Considerations: 

There are no financial, staffing, legal or IT considerations associated with this report. 

Interdepartmental Consultation: 

No Interdepartmental consultation was undertaken for this report.  



Link to Strategic Goals and Objectives: 

Community and Partnerships - Enhance and grow partnerships 

Approved for submission: 

Sean Morphy 
Deputy Chief Administrative Officer 


